
August 13, 2021 
 
Dear Rep. Lipps: 
 
I would like to contribute my input on the HB 248 discussion. I am an instructor at an 
Ohio public university.  
 
I am deeply concerned by the swiftness with which so many public and private entities 
are trying to create and enforce discriminatory practices against those people who 
choose not to receive a CoVid vaccine no matter what their reasons are for refusing 
vaccination. These efforts to discriminate against those who make this choice restrict 
civil rights. I urge you to do all that you can to see that this bill passes and in so doing 
not only guarantees the rights of ALL citizens to participate fully in public life, but also 
sets an example for other state legislatures.  
 
I am attaching my witness information form to this email along with a copy of my letter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Pamela Everly 
Beavercreek, OH 
 


